MAIDEN ERLEGH

Executive Headteacher: Miss M. Davies, MA (Cantab), MA, DESS, NPQH
Acting Head of School: Mr R Hawthorne, BA (Hons), PGCE

B¢« ©

3 October 2019

Dear Parent/Guardian
Year 11 English Sets

| am aware that there may have been some communication around changes to our English sets in
Year 11 yesterday. Firstly, my apologies for any confusion that this may have unwittingly caused and
| am writing now to clarify the situation.

As | hope you would expect, the English Department have held numerous conversations around
provision for our Year 11 students. Ensuring that we do all we can to support them and maximise
their chances in the summer examinations, is paramount. This has included looking at the make up
of the sets, although it was not our intention to make any changes at this stage.

Following the PPEs in November and as part of our ongoing Standards Review process, the progress
of students in all Core subjects (including English) will be scrutinised. At that point, if we feel it will be
better for students and alongside our wider programme of support for students, we may decide to
make some changes to provision and setting arrangements. |If this is the case, we will of course
communicate this to you in advance.

Please be assured that, at this stage, there are no changes to the provision for Year 11 English
classes.

Yours faithfully

Aneesa Hussain
Head of English




